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1. Opening 

The Acting Chair, Kevin Jeffery, opened the meeting at 3pm.  

2. Minutes from last meeting

The Minutes of the previous meeting held on 27 August 2006 were distributed to those who had not received and time was allowed for general discussion. 

Some amendments were suggested.

The minutes, as amended, were accepted as a true record. 

Moved; Michael Lonergan 

Seconded; Bruce Leaver

3. Business Arising

No business was arising from the minutes.

4. Listing of new Agenda items

· Proposal by Minster Corbell for formal report from Council to Minister on 1 November each year.

· Commission of a sub-committee to review Land Management BOPs.

5. Correspondence

· Letter received from Minister Corbell requesting the Council to provide advice regarding the bushfire management capabilities of the ACT for this fire season.

6. General Business

Minister’s report from Council

The Minister has stated in his letter that he would like a report each year by Nov 1 outlining concerns, suggestions and issues regarding bushfire management in ACT. 

Examples of key issues that were put forward during discussion included: volunteerism, capital & fleet, the state of TAMS capabilities, and capabilities/rolling replacement.

Delivery of the report was discussed.  It was agreed that the report be delivered by 15th October in order to be sufficiently before the start of the season, and to provide useful addition to the budget and other proposals.

It was discussed whether a review of the budget proposal could be made.  The Commissioner suggested that this needs to come through the CEO JACS.

It was widely agreed that Council has an opportunity to espouse to Government the real issues – and that these need to be backed by relevant information.  The report should provide a summary of both concerns & proposed solutions.  The Government is working on fiscal outcomes – the Council is a watchdog for community matters.  We need to point out long-term community issues. We come from a public safety perspective.

There was discussion about the long-term nature of bushfire management and prevention, and the need to start preparing for a 2003-level event in many years leading up to the potential event.

The Chief Officer noted that RFS was preparing a report on preparedness to be presented to the Minister by next Friday (1st September).  The Chief Executives (Zissler/Leon) are to brief ministers by 20 September re preparedness in their Departments.

Process/mechanics of the report

· What are five key concerns

· Council should come up with a shortlist of five key concerns based on knowledge and experience

· To develop the report we would break up into small group chunks and allocate to Working groups

· The Council would request reports/information from RFS and others

· ACTION – decide during the coming week over email

BOP Review Subcommittee

Nick Lhuede noted that the Land Managers have developed their Bushfire Operations Plans (BOPs), and that they have been submitted to RFS and are soon to be reviewed.  He said that by the week of 8th of September all BOP reports will be available to review by Council.  

Motion: to form a BOP Review Subcommittee to review the Land Manager BOPs.  Members of the subcommittee to be Geoff Butler, Kevin Jeffery, Michael Lonergan, and Tony Bartlett (if available) Moved Michael Lonergan, seconded Geoff Butler, carried.
Action: Nick Lhuede to have BOP reports available for the BOP Subcommittee by early September.
Action: The BOP Subcommittee to meet in early September to review the Land Manager BOPS and provide comments and recommendations.

Budget and funding

A discussion was held to gain an overview of the budget and funding.  The Commissioner and Chief Officer RFS provided summary presentations.  

Historically, 1993-1997 saw 5% cuts every year across the board.  The 2002/3 budget was $45 million (GPO 38 mil).  The 06/07 budget GPO is $69,530,000 (no information regarding that decision is available).  Unravelling historical data has been the issue – with the need to check every line item.

Regarding current budget, ICT are all capital projects – can’t make savings there.  There are contract executives  - they must meet budget.  If something needs to be done – must have bid in advance.

We understand that there is a need for scrutiny and accountability we also understand that it is only about a few millions.

7. Reports:

7.1 Simon Katz - Volunteers

There was a recent meeting with the Minister of VBA and FCG representatives.  The Minister reiterated his desire for BFC input and recommendations.

Discussion was held regarding Volunteers as being classed as employees – and the question was raised about volunteers not being able to go to USA.  (The CORFS says it is an insurance issue)

A volunteer charter has been proposed.

7.2 M Lonergan

· Recent training for Monaro zone was held in Cooma– a Field Commanders workshop.  The training was run by Kev Hall (Ops Manager South Region NSWRFS).  It was focussed on field fire control.  It includes a table top exercise.  Michael believes same thing should be done in ACT.

8. Confirmation of next meeting 

Next meeting to be held at ASOC on

28 September 2006. 3pm – 6pm

Kevin Jeffery closed the meeting at: 5:30 pm.

